



# Calgary District Lacrosse Association Monthly Meeting

Date: 3 November 2025  
Time 7:00 PM

Location: Calgary Soccer Centre  
Main Boardroom

## ATTENDANCE

CDLA	PRESIDENTS	EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS
President: Wade Bowley	Axemen: Kyle Little	Axemen: Crystal Kleutsch
ED: Melinda Bevis	Foothills: Charmaine Dautremont Foothills: Madisyn Flowers (VP)	Fury/Sabrecats: Kelly Mantei
Secretary: Tanya Leukefeld Knights: Tanya Leukefeld	Fury: Eric Contreras	Hornets: Debbie Goodfellow
Treasurer: Kim Croisdale	Hornets: Amy Levie	
VP Marketing: Ty Pilson	Raiders: Ian McDonald	VICE-PRESIDENTS
Discipline: Robin Latajka	Rockyview: Rene Reutlinger	Axemen: Derek Wilson (VP)
	Sabrecats: Jason Hardy	Sabrecats: Ritesu Pais (VP)
ALRC-CDLA-RIG	Strathmore: Travis Gauthier	

1. Call to Order
  1. Meeting called to order by Wade B at 7:04pm
2. Additions and Approval of Agenda
  1. Motion made by: Rene R
  2. Seconded by: Kim C
  3. Motion approved by the majority of those in attendance
3. Approval of previous meeting minutes
  1. Motion made by: Rene R
  2. Seconded by: Charmaine D
  3. Motion approved by the majority of those in attendance
4. Financials
  1. Financial Report emailed previously by Kim C
  2. Need 2 volunteers to review financial package: Travis G & Kelly M
5. ALRA
  1. No update as no representation at the meeting
  2. Melinda did, however, receive a quote from them for arm bands
6. Boundaries – motion to the board
  1. Motion made at Planning Meeting was read verbatim by Tanya L.
  2. Revised version was presented by Rene R
  3. Motion made by Rene R, Seconded by Travis G
    1. Motion NOT carried as the majority of those in attendance did



## Calgary District Lacrosse Association Monthly Meeting

not support the motion put forward as 3-rd party suggestion was presented (as detailed below)

4. 3<sup>rd</sup> Party Suggestion – Wade B
  1. Wade B and Melinda B to research some ideas and will bring a proposal forward at the December meeting for the Board to review and vote on
7. Carstairs/ RVLA – Rene
  1. Rene has submitted a proposal to Melinda detailing the process for Carstairs players who wish to try out for A team.
  2. Rene has sent proposal to Melinda
    1. Melinda has emailed the proposal to the CDLA Board for review
    2. Send comments and/or questions to Melinda
    3. Request to have CDLA submit VOTE decision to Melinda within the next 7 days
8. WRLL- Update
  1. 13 games and an additional weekend added for a Tournament blackout
  2. 3 blackout weekends - May long weekend, last weekend of May & first weekend of June
9. Tournaments
  1. There are some weekends where there are lots of tournaments
  2. GELC has voted to copy our tiering document – GREAT news
  3. Melinda at a Tournament Meeting on Wednesday, Nov 5
    1. Heidi from ALA will notify the Club directly within a few days of the meeting with what Tournament their club is confirmed for
10. May U7/U9 Festival update
  1. Official mentorship opportunity at Timberfest will not work due to scheduling
  2. Ideas suggested for Jason Crooks to make a standardized template of what is to be covered during the session
  3. This item was tabled for more discussion and decision making at December meeting
11. Practice floor form
  1. Melinda sent out form to be filled out
  2. Melinda brought up idea of having A games be moved to Soccer Centre
    1. Having this idea be implemented opens more floor time for each



## Calgary District Lacrosse Association Monthly Meeting

club

1. U13, U15 and U17
2. U17A – plan is to try to schedule games before or after Junior A/B games as this is a goal of the WRLL

### 12. Other

#### 1. Meeting Minutes

1. Question: Where does Board find meeting minutes after each meeting and when are they updated
2. Answer: Minutes are attached to the Calendar invite for the next meeting within 24 hours of the CDLA Meeting
  1. If anyone is having issues receiving messages or minutes, please contact [secretary@calgarylacrosse.com](mailto:secretary@calgarylacrosse.com) to get an overview of how and where to find the information

### 13. Adjournment

1. Meeting adjourned by Wade B at 8:08pm